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Introduction 

The project site is an existing retail gasoline outlet and located at 1832 W Washington, San 

Diego. Storm water run-off currently discharges to existing drain inlets and storm water system, 

ultimately discharging to the bay. The site currently implements existing Best Management Practices 

(BMPs) such as storm drain stenciling/signage and mitigation of stormwater run-off from fueling area. 

The project includes the installation of hydrogen equipment, regrading of existing pavement, 

reconstruction of existing driveways, and installation of new landscaping. The project is considered a 

Standard Development Project per the Storm Water Requirements Applicability Checklist.  

 

Methodology 

 The rational method was used to compare pre-development and post-development peak 

discharges of the project site. Table 3-1 of the San Diego County Hydrology Manual (Hydrology Manual) 

was used to determine the runoff coefficients (C) for the calculations. The C listed under Undisturbed 

Natural Terrain (Natural) was used for the on-site landscape and the C listed under 

Commercial/Industrial (N. Com) was used for the on-site impervious surfaces (see Table 1). 

Table 1 

 

  



Figure 3-1 of the Hydrology Manual (Figure 1 below) and a 20-min, 100-year storm were used to 

determine the rainfall intensity for the discharge calculations. 

 

Figure 1 

 

Conclusion and Results 

The project calls for an increase of 191 sf (0.004 ac) of impervious surface (see Appendix A). Table 2 

below shows that this almost insignificant amount of increased area creates an increase in peak flow of 

only 0.005 cfs. 

Table 2 

Pre/Post Hydrology Analysis  

  

Landscape Impervious   

A (ac) C A (ac) C ΣA*C i (in/hr) Q (cfs) 

Pre- 0.104 0.35 0.367 0.79 0.327 2.69 0.879 

Post- 0.100 0.35 0.372 0.79 0.329 2.69 0.884 

 



Because of such a negligible increase in peak flow, there are no adverse effects to the down-stream 

systems. Thus, it can be determined that additional BMPs and stormwater management measures are 

not required. Furthermore, because there would be no adverse effects to the down-stream system, 

approval from the Regional Water Quality Control Board Under Federal Clean Water Act (CWA) sections 

401 or 404 is not required either.  
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